
Regular Board Meeting 
October 3, 2016

The Parsons City  Council met for its regular monthly meeting, Monday, October 3, 2016, at 6:00 p.m. 
at the city council meeting room.  Mayor Tim David Boaz called the meeting to order.

 Roll Called:
 Present                                               Absent
 Kevin Cagle                                   Dwight Lancaster (passed away October 1, 2016)
 Joseph Fisher                                 
 Mark Davis
 Bobby Rainey
 Marty Carrington                  
 Joe Don White                   
                   
Mayor Boaz called the meeting to order.  Moment of silence for  Council Member,  Dwight Lancaster 
who passed October 1, 2016.  Several members of the council commented  on Dwight's loyalty to the 
City and to this board.   He was very knowledgeable on the history of Parsons.  He was just a good guy,
and he always had the City's best interest at heart. He will be missed.
 

Motion to approve the regular and Special Called minutes of September  2016, as sent out by Kevin 
Cagle .  Second by Marty Carrington Vote:  All Ayes

Motion to approve the financial statements for August  2016, by Joseph Fisher   Second by Mark Davis
Vote:  All Ayes

Community Forum-  

Communications from the Mayor:  On  October 12th they are having a Grant check presentation  photo 
op for all Grant Participation for the LPRF Grant in Nashville, from 1:00 p.m to 3:00 pm , and I need to
let them know who all might be going for this  presentation by October 7th. 

 Charles Taylor addressed the board  about a program.  We are one out of five from a total of  95  in 
this program.  We are showing five sites that might be potential Industrial sites. We could possibly get 
a grant to  help with he cost of he clean up of the lot, and infracture 
Joe Don White stated that the hospital board meeting would be the first with the new staff, and he 
would give an update at the next meeting.
 
Reports from committees, councilmen, and other officers

New Business:

I: If Council so desires to open and award bids for the following items:
    A:  1 -F150 4x4 Ford 2017 CNG vehicle for the Police Department
    B:  1—3/4 ton CNG utility truck with bed for Gas Department
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  The following bids were received :

  A:  One (1) new 2017 Ford  F-150 per specification quote of $47,348.34 from Tennessee Valley Ford,
        50 East Main Street,  Parsons, Tenn for the Police Department.

  B:  One (1) new 2017 Ford F250 per specification quote $49,867.96 from Tennessee Valley Ford,
         50 East Main Street, Parsons, Tenn for the  Gas department. 
 
  Motion to accept  the above bids as  stated above  by Mark Davis .  Second by Kevin Cagle.

 Vote:  
          Kevin Cagle ----Aye
          Joseph Fisher ---Aye                                
          Mark Davis-----Aye
          Bobby Rainy---Aye
          Marty Carrington--Aye                  
          Joe Don White  --Aye  
   
   Motion to adjourn by Mark Davis Second by Joseph Fisher .  Vote :  All Ayes 
 
             _______________________

             Tim David Boaz, Mayor
      
             __________________________
            Judy Daugherty, City Recorder


